
 
 
Update on Reorganization, Building Additions, and Summer Renovation Projects 
 
 
Reorganization – Item currently under consideration 

� Determine what needs to be moved and what can stay at each building 

� Determine new furniture needs and quote/bid furniture 

� Retain services of moving company to perform work to move materials and 
furniture between schools 

� Retain services of three to four individuals to assist with the coordination of the 
moving companies.    

� Possibly rent storage containers to hold furniture if necessary while renovations 
are underway. 

� Determine which playground equipment is appropriate for each site as we 
reorganize and move equipment as necessary 

 
Building Additions – Projects currently under contract 

� Joyner Elementary – Roof decking and felt are 100%, block and exterior 
insulation are 100%, Contractor anticipates completion in April 

� Parkway Elementary – The roof is 95% complete, painting is 70% complete, 
HVAC is 70% complete, Plumbing is 85% complete, contractor anticipates 
completion beginning of March 

� Pierce Street Elementary – Contractor has asked for substantial completion walk 
through for the interior of the building.  Contractor is continuing to work on the 
site work including storm drainage, fine grading, sidewalks. 

� Rankin Elementary – Construction is complete 

� Thomas Street Elementary – Substantial completion walk through has been 
completed and contractor has requested final walk through the week of January 
26th. 

 
Renovation Projects for Summer 2009 – Projects currently under consideration 

� Portico Addition at the Lawhon Elementary Administration Building (B Building) 

� Renovation of bathrooms at the Lawhon Elementary current Kindergarten/1st 
grade Building (A Building) 

� Renovation of the Carver Elementary main office and main entrance 

� Window Replacement at Church Street Elementary 

� Replacement of Miscellaneous Exterior Doors at Tupelo High School 

� Installation of A/C at Lawhon Elementary Gym and Milam Gym 

� Replace Carpet with VCT at Tupelo High School B Bldg 1st  floor classrooms 

� Renovation projects submitted from principals on their building level strategic five 
year plan.  These are due to Central Office at the end of January. 

 
 


